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American Lutheran
WE REMEMBER + TOGETHER 
Dear Friends:

Grace to you and peace.  I write to invite you to join with others from our congregation to share in remembering loved ones we’ve, all of us, lost and had little unqualified opportunity to mourn through long months of pandemic and all the social distancing it’s demanded of us.  We on the corner of 13th & Jefferson have grieved the loss of 28 friends and neighbors these past several months with little opportunity to offer a proper public expression of gratitude for the life we’ve shared, which has only compounded an already excruciating sorrow.  While trying to address all the grief in just our parish alone, it occurs to me that many of us have experienced as much or more sorrow beyond the bounds of our beloved St. John with no more opportunity to express a proper final farewell for folks you’ve grieved from work, where you’ve lived in your neighborhood, and among extended friends and family. 

I write to invite you to share the names of these persons – anyone you’ve loved who’s passed away this past pandemic year, whether they died of COVID19 or not, whether they were members of St. John or not  – that they may be included on a “memory wall” we hope to erect for Memorial Day weekend, bless in worship on Sunday, May 30, and share throughout the summer.  The fact of the matter is:  We’re all missing someone.  We’re all grieving.  We all hurt.

We’ll be inviting neighbors from our St. John Neighborhood to join in this whole process, as well, sending this invitation to those nearby whose e-mail information we have via the Garfield Elementary School Neighborhood Association, of which St. John is an active member.  The memorial wall will be placed first on the corner of 13th & Jefferson Avenue (at St. John) over Memorial Day weekend, but we’re hoping it may also be moved to corners throughout the Garfield neighborhood as summer progresses so that we may be of some comfort and help to neighbors who mourn at this important and unprecedented moment in time. 

If you would like to have any loved one’s name painted on this memorial wall, please send it to Joanne at stjohnlutheran1912@msn.com, or call the office (336-3253).  Should you leave a message on the church answering service, please be sure to spell the names of the persons you’d like us to remember.  

Very sincerely, I do hope you will participate.  It’s been a very hard year.  

With gratitude for all the saints in light,

Paul Matchan

Pastor, St. John American Lutheran Church

1912 W. 13th Street

Sioux Falls, South Dakota  57104

NOTICE:  Pastor Paul’s e-mail is not working.  Please do not use Pastor Paul’s current e-mail: pastormatchan@msn.com.   If you receive something suspicious from this old e-mail address, please delete.  We will be setting up a new e-mail address in the very near future and will let you know the new address when it is up and running.  In the meantime, you can send e-mails to church address @ stjohnlutheran1912@msn.com and Joanne will forward to Pastor Paul.   Thank you! 
HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY-MAY 9TH!
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THE ASCENSION OF OUR LORD

Worship together, Thursday, May 13th, 7:00 a.m.
Upper Sherman Park                            
Followed by Fellowship, Coffee & Rolls, Upper Sherman Park Picnic Shelter (weather permitting) or in our Fellowship Hall
“People of Galilee, why do you stand looking up toward heaven?  This Jesus, who has been taken up from you into heaven, will come in the same way as you saw him go into heaven” (Acts 1.11).

FIRST COMMUNION

“Do this for the remembrance of me.”
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First Communion Sessions for 5th Graders and their parents:

Saturday, May 8, 11:00 a.m. / Participants paint

 1st Communion cups.  Meet in St. John Fellowship Hall.
Saturday, May 15, 11:00 a.m. / Instruction for 
1st Communion.   Meet in St. John Sanctuary.
Sunday, May 23rd, 10:30 a.m. 
 1st Communion during Worship

Congratulations to our First Communicants!
Rachel Erickson, Brayden Gerdes, Ashlyn Sunde, 

Samuel Swanson, Harper Zimmerman
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Monthly Sunday WELCA Bible studies resume. We ask that you wear a mask and practice social distancing. Next Bible Study is May 16th.  We will meet after the 1st service at approximately 9:30 a.m. in the church library. Please bring your Gather Magazine if possible.  
LWR (Lutheran World Relief)
St John Quilters are meeting again each Wednesday morning at 9:00 AM! We need your help!  No sewing experience necessary! 
In May & June we are collecting items for Baby Care Kits.  Included in each kit is the following:

· 2 lightweight cotton t-shirts (no Onesies)
· 2 long or short- sleeved gowns or sleepers (without feet)
· 2 receiving blankets, medium-weight cotton between 36”& 52” square.  Or crocheted or knitted with lightweight yarn.
· 4 cloth diapers, flat fold preferred
· 1 jacket, sweater or sweatshirt with a hood, or include a baby cap
· 2 pairs of socks
· 1 hand towel, dark color recommended
· 2 or 3 bath-size bars of gentle soap, 8 to 9 oz., any brand, in original wrapping
· 2 diaper pins or large safety pins
Items for any of the kits can be left by the office door.
Shipping note: LWR's approximate cost to handle and ship 1 personal care kit is $2.65, which includes the addition of a tube of toothpaste at time of shipping.
     We are also always in need of sheets to use for the backing for our quilts.  Thank you for your continued support!

   Barb Buchanan and Ann Mortenson

                           Co-Chairs of Mission Action Service Group.
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WE NEED YOUR HELP!
The St. John WELCA Executive Board has planned a kitchen clean-up for Saturday, May 15th. We will start at 9:00 a.m. and work until we are finished. We intend to wash all of the plates, cups, utensils, etc. We are doing this due to the fact that these items have not been used for over a year due to Covid policy.  Please join us to assist in this effort. Thank you!
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St. John serves the evening meal at The Banquet WEST on Wednesday, May 19, 2021.  The Banquet WEST is located at 5th Street and Marion Road.          St. John must supply 6 to 8 volunteers at 2:00 PM to prepare the food, and 10-14 volunteers at 5:15 PM to serve.  In compliance with the CDC guidelines, they are keeping the building clean and sanitized.  They also provide masks and gloves for volunteers, and have several precautions in place to protect volunteers, guests, and staff.   Please sign up to help on the sign-up sheet on the Welcome Center or simply call the church office and let Joanne know that you can help out.  Come, greet our Banquet guests and share in the serving.  Thank you!
Endowment Fund Scholarships
      St. John’s Endowment Fund has designated some funds for scholarships for members of St. John American Lutheran Church for the purpose of attending higher education. The application forms are available on the Welcome Center.  Applications must be returned to the church office no later than May 31, 2021.  
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Congratulations to Tyler Kurtz as he graduates from Iowa State University on May 8th with an Animal Science Degree!  

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

Are You Graduating This Spring?

[image: image11.png]@ EMORIAL

GIFTS



Graduation is an exciting event in anyone’s life and we, as your church family, would like to help you celebrate this time of beginnings. If someone from our St. John family is graduating from a high school, college, university or vocational school, etc., please fill out the form below and return to the church office by May 15th.
Graduate’s Name 


School 


Date of Graduation 


Degree (if applicable) 


Let us join together to do a Virtual Walk for Mental Health on May 22nd.
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TOGETHER WE CAN: 
· Promote awareness of mental health and reduce stigma, in this difficult year more than ever 
· Raise funds for NAMI's mission of advocacy, support and public awareness 
· Build community and reassure people they are not alone 
Please join our Journey to Wellness team and participate with us, or SUPPORT US by making a donation to our team.  
All funds raised directly support the mission of NAMI to provide support, education, and advocacy to individuals and families right here in our community.  Together, we are moving closer to a world where all people affected by mental health conditions live healthy, fulfilling lives supported by a community that cares. Mental Health for All! 
For more information, please contact: 
Tyler Godwin, Team Captain
Or 
Kari Clark, Team Walker, 605-351-4785 or kaclark74.1@gmail.com
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May Mission Globe
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Our May Mission Globe gifts will go to:

 Project CAR
Project CAR is a non-profit transportation system that provides safe, efficient transportation for Sioux Falls citizens who are involved in activities scheduled by the supporting organizations.
Project CAR also provides transportation for members of eight different churches to worship services and volunteer opportunities. Funding is obtained from sponsor contributions, individual donations, and an annual fundraiser.  You are welcome to make a contribution, above and beyond your regular giving, in the globe at the back of the sanctuary or mail to the church office.  Please make checks payable to St. John Special Funds.  Thank you.
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Project CAR Drivers Needed 

You Are The Key!

Volunteers are the key to independence 
and quality of life for seniors.

Project CAR (Call A Ride) offers transportation to Sunday church services, and other church functions, and medical appointments for the elderly members of six different churches.  This transportation is a crucial element in their ability to remain connected to their church and community.  Project CAR provides vehicles, gas, etc.  Please call the Project CAR office (332-2777) for more information.  Men, women, retired, working, young, young at heart … We Need You!
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The deadline for the monthly Newsletter is 8:00 a.m. on the 20th of the preceding month. This month it will be 8:00 a.m. Thursday, May 20th. 
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       St. John has a Facebook page 
Check us out!  Keep informed about upcoming events, weekly bible verses, special announcements, photos & more!
www.facebook.com/StJohnAmericanLutheranChurchSF
AEFT or Online giving

AEFT, or Automated Electronic Funds Transfer, is available at St. John.  With this program, you can transfer money from your checking or savings account once a month to St. John Lutheran’s General Fund.  If you are interested in using AEFT, please contact Joanne Pesicka, church secretary, she will help you get it set up.  You can also make your contributions online using a link on our website or Facebook page.  Remember, we continue to do God’s work and pay our bills even though we may not be worshipping in person.  
Meals-On-Wheels 2021
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St. John is responsible for Meals-on-Wheels drivers and helpers every Tuesday.  If you are able to help out with this important community activity, please call the church office.  The meals are picked up at Active Generations.  Thank you!
Remember – you can sign up for just one Tuesday if you wish.  Any and all help is needed and appreciated!
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What vegetable did Noah leave off the Ark?

Leeks.

If you think this is funny, you might be a gardener.   😁  

And you may have noticed that the dirt work has begun.  We had a great day raking and doing general cleanup around the church yard—many leaf bags full!   The garden has been raked & compost added so it’s ready to be tilled again. 

I've been collecting packets of seeds, and have had an offer of some tomato & pepper plants.  If you have something you’d like to see growing in the garden, give me a call.  (Sorry, turnips, you didn’t make the cut this year...).  Also, if you have a soaker hose that you no longer need, I’d love to use it for more 
efficient watering. 

So many to thank—Dave Erickson, Marv & Kerry Okrina, Nancy Plienis, Duane Weisshaar, Joanne Pesicka, Pastor Paul, Mark Stanley, and all of you who encourage us!
Jan McDonald
605-212-2769
jnmcdonald75@gmail.com
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From the Library

www.librarything.com/catalog/stjohnchurch

Now that spring is here, I know that you will be working in your yard and garden or just relaxing on the deck. I will suggest that you check out a book on tape, to keep you company.  I am curious as to how many of you have CD players that you can take with you. If not, you might still have a tape player in your car, so you can listen to a story on your way to a vacation, if that is in your plans. Please come to the library and see the things we have to offer.


I just finished a real page turner of a book.  It is Glory Over Everything by Kathleen Grissom.  A man named James Pyke found out that his mother was a black slave in Virginia. His Daddy was the white son of the plantation owner. He easily passed for white and was raised by his white grandmother.  When he discovered his heritage, he ran away to Philadelphia, where he lived as a white man.  A wealthy couple took him in and upon their deaths, they left all their possessions to him. Through crazy circumstances, he traveled back to Virginia to find the son of a friend of his. 


The second half of the book is very involved with the slave trade and runaways, and people who help the runaways escape through the Swamp. James becomes entangled with this including running from the bounty hunter who has never given up chasing James when he left the plantation twenty years ago. The book is filled with births and deaths and love and hate and loyalty. This story is a sequel to a book I told you about a few months ago called The Kitchen House by Kathleen Grissom. In fact that story takes place on the plantation where James was born.

 I highly recommend that you stop by the library and check it out! Stay well.  Keep on reading. Check out some videos!

Linda the Librarian,




Linda Weber

  Third class mail cannot be forwarded.  If you change your address, let us know so you receive your next Newsletter.  You will also save the church the 62cost of address corrections.
GIFT CARDS MAKE A GREAT GRADUATION GIFT!


Gift Cards for a number of local businesses/restaurants are available for purchase weekdays in the church office.  Gift Cards may be purchased in varying denominations allowing you to purchase merchandise at their respective businesses up to the face value of each card.  In most instances, Gift Cards purchased at St. John result in a 5% profit from participating businesses to our St. John Youth to help with summer camps and servant events.

THANK YOU FOR PURCHASING GIFT CARDS AT ST. JOHN.
APRIL STATS:    
Families

      362
 

                                              Baptized Membership          660

                                              Confirmed Membership       533
                                                         (Statistics as of 4/26/21)
FUNERALS
Eleanor Christopherson, April 24, 2021
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-In memory of John Severson: $25-Lutheran World Hunger, $175-General Fund
-In memory of Bob Woerman: $95-Memory Garden
Other Gifts:   
$60-St. Dysmas; $440-Mission Globe for March for Church On The Street; $2000-General Fund from Anonymous; $250-H.S. Youth Trip
ST. JOHN GENERAL FUND – March 2021
Harley Shafer, Treasurer

[image: image6.emf]BALANCE ON HAND 3/1/2021 6,202.27 $            

Total Receipts for Month 31,040.73 $          

Total Cash on Hand 37,243.00 $          

Less Expenditures for Month (27,506.72) $        

From Capital Funds payable - $                    

BALANCE ON HAND 3/31/2021 9,736.28 $            

Harley Shafer, Treasurer


EXPENSES
THIS MONTH
YEAR TO DATE
ANNUAL



PAID
PAID
BUDGET

Our World Mission
$   1,805.00
  $5,455.00
 $ 21,700.00
Pastoral Ministry & Staff
22,531.91
64,346.82
296,174.00
Worship & Service
497.39
3,913.58
31,315.00
Our Church Home
2,672.42
14,447.12
47,350.00


__________
__________
__________

Total Expenditures
$ 27,506.72
$88,162.52
$396,539.00
OUR GIFTS FOR THE LORD AND HIS WORK – GENERAL FUND__
                                  Offerings         Expenses          Difference

YTD Total (3/31)        $81,568.01    $(88,162.52)
 $ (6,594.51)
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RECEIPTS

from endowment fund $2,439.99

Miller estate  $30,742.52

Interest 2.47

TOTAL RECEIPTS $33,184.98

EXPENSES AND WITHDRAWALS

transfer to capital fund checking $28,275.00

TOTAL EXPENSES & WITHDRAWALS $28,275.00

SAVINGS BALANCE $100,252.40

CHECKING BALANCE $438.85

RECEIPTS

transferred from savings $28,275.00

  Interest $0.03

TOTAL RECEIPTS $28,275.03

EXPENSES AND WITHDRAWALS

St. John Am Lutheran General Fund $7,045.56

St. John Am Lutheran General FundSpecial Funds $13,182.51

St. John Am Lutheran General FundEndowment Fund $7,365.11

St. John Luther League $682.06

TOTAL EXPENSES & WITHDRAWALS $28,275.24

CHECKING BALANCE $438.64

CERTIFICATE OF DEPOSIT

Mission Investment Fund; 2.23%; maturity 1/25/24 $106,307.94

American State Bank; .65%; maturity 3/3/24 $107,364.43

Mission Investment Fund; 2.23%; maturity 10/15/21 $56,240.21

TOTAL CERTIFICATE OF DEPOSIT $269,912.58

TOTAL CAPITAL FUNDS $370,603.62

PAYABLES

Transfers from General Funds (end of year) $33,000.00

     Transfer from General Fund (year end) 2021 $0.00

     Transfers to General Fund 2021 (10,000,00)

TOTAL PAYABLES $23,000.00

DESIGNATED FUNDS

    Stewardship use in memory of Delpha Dumke $1,000.00

     Elevator Funds for maintenance $6,853.08

     Haase Nelson Memorial: Parish Nurse/COVID $18,324.26

     Semmler Bequest: future Internship Programs $31,066.27

TOTAL DESIGNATED FUNDS $57,243.61

$290,360.01

March 1, 2021

Capital Fund Statement

Karen Scarborough, Treasurer

SAVINGS BALANCE March 1, 2021

March 31, 2021

St.JohnPolicy#5:TheCapitalFundsAccountshallmaintainaminimumbalanceamountingto

5%oftheannualcongregationalbudget.AnytransferofmoneyfromtheCapitalFundtothe

General Fund shall have Council approval.

March 31, 2021

March 31, 2021

TOTAL AVAILABLE CAPITAL FUNDS March 31, 2021

5% of 2021 budget  $19,826.95
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